 HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of Meeting Held on Monday 7th July 2014

1. PRESENT

Bob Musgrave, Graham Markham, Brian Wilson, David Palmer, Amanda Foster, Liz 
Webb,  Marion Codd, Bridget Hanley,.

2. APOLOGIES
Zak Nicholson, Hilary and Simon Bull, Anne Mainwaring, Tim Pritt, Andrew Simpson
3. MINUTES were approved

4. MATTERS ARISING
· Brian confirmed the minutes which explained the cost of decorating.

·  All groups will be informed that they need to carry their own insurance (unless covered by U3A).                                                              A. Foster
5. MAINTENANCE – Rolling Programme reported by Brian

· The PAT testing has been completed

· A light fitting, broken by a member of the Youth Drop-In has been replaced by Paul Copley and the bill will be paid by the Hall Committee until settlement has been agreed. Elizabeth Madden said the the family of the boy who broke the light offered to pay, but she has written to D.C.C. in the hope that they will take responsibility. Brian will keep a watching brief and Amanda will write when we have a clearer picture.                         B. Wilson/A. Foster
· Brian has fitted a new fluorescent light in the kitchen.

· The memorial stone is due to befitted in the next few weeks. Graham's grant application was turned down, but he will try again.        G. Markham
· Thanks to Andrew were recorded for the lettering on the C.P. Notice.

· Brian will ask neighbours if the ivy can be removed  from the boundary fence.     B.Wilson                                       
· The new porch door is not locking again and Sheffield Windows say that a new door is needed. A new catch or closer may be necessary in the short term. A.Simpson/B.Wilson
· The Percivals have replaced the thermo-couple and the boiler is now working. Bob will ask Phil to stop the heating until the autumn.        B. Musgrave
6. MAJOR NEW PROJECTS
· The water boiler needs a new element. Linkcat quoted £530 for a new boiler, but Brian has negotiated repairs at a cost of £40 call out and £18 per hour for the work to be done.

· The painting of the Main Hall will go ahead as arranged and curtains will have to be removed.                                            B. Wilson
· It was agreed that the Memorial Hall would share the costs of the new stage curtains with Hathersage Players, but would wait to hear from Zak.               Z. Nicholson   

7. TREASURER'S REPORT
           Graham reported a reserve of £36,000 of which £5,000 is committed on current       projects. Although this expenditure is higher than usual, it is not unexpected and there are no concerns about the financial situation.

8. BOOKINGS REPORT
Marion reported that bookings were quiet. There had been bookings from U3A and also from a local band who were making a video. Thanks were expressed for her help.

9. TENs
There were no requests pending

10. HIRERS' CONCERNS
· The temporary baffles have not proved very useful.

· Three groups have requested a microwave and it was agreed to get some prices.          

                                                                                                               B. Wilson
11. HOUSEKEEPING
· Sue and Glen are doing the inventory

· Victoria is buying the toilet rolls (in bulk).

12.HIRING AGREEMENT
The hiring agreement will be amended before the next print run to include the cancellation clause.

13. CORRESPONDENCE
· Derbyshire Community Foundation has changed its name to Foundation Derbyshire.

· The FBU warned of a strike on Thursday and asked every-one to take extra care.

14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· There was a discussion about the need for a new Chairperson and the possibility of taking it in turns, or having a representative from the Parish Councils take the Chair. Bridget said she would take it back to the council. It was agreed to ask Phil to the next meeting and that Bob would stay on until October if needed.

                                                                                            B. Wilson / B.Hanley
· Cardboard boxes had been left in the Fire Exit. Brian asked the pool staff to move them to the bin area.

· A complaint by email had been received from Tim Pritt about the sticky floor and smell of alcohol in the Hall. Victoria and family were very upset as they take great care to ensure cleanliness. Bob read out his response to the email, covering every point including the fact that it was impossible to gain access to the Hall on Sunday morning and could not be completed on Saturday night after a late booking. It may be safer in future to warn Tim of Saturday night bookings well in advance of the date so that he can decide whether to change make alternative arrangements on those occasions.

15. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be on Monday 8th September at 7.30 p.m.
